GREG STANTON ARIZONA'S 9TH DISTRICT

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY
SUBCOMMITTEE ON COURTS, INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY
AND THE INTERNET



DISTRICT OFFICE 2944 N. 44TH ST., STE. 150 PHOENIX, AZ 85018 (602) 956-2285

WASHINGTON OFFICE

207 CANNON BUILDING WASHINGTON, D.C. 20515 (202) 225-9888

STANTON.HOUSE.GOV

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON AVIATION
SUBCOMMITTEE ON HIGHWAYS AND TRANSIT
SUBCOMMITTEE ON WATER RESOURCES AND ENVIRONMENT

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

June 3, 2021

Steve Dickson Administrator Federal Aviation Administration 800 Independence Ave, SW Washington, DC 20591

Dear Administrator Dickson,

I urge the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) to quickly release the Airport Improvement Program (AIP) grant for the Scottsdale Airport in Scottsdale, Arizona, for its runway rehabilitation project.

In April, the Scottsdale Airport was awarded an AIP grant for its runway rehabilitation project; however, the award fell short of the funds necessary to complete this important project. The Phoenix and Regional FAA offices were able to identify additional funds to address the shortfall and a request to combine the funds and reissue the AIP grant has been submitted to the Office of Secure Transportation. With construction slated to begin on July 6, it is important the grant is reissued expeditiously in order to allow the airport to complete the pre-construction items necessary to begin construction on time.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this request.

Sincerely,

Greg Stanton

Member of Congress

(acc./81)